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On April 23, 2022, at approximately 1:20 PM, a Hollis officer made a motor vehicle stop for
a speeding violation on Rideout Rd. After further discussion, it was discovered that a six
month old child was in the backseat of the vehicle, unrestrained.

Based on the totality of the circumstances, the driver, identified as Alyiah Brown, 18, of
Nashua, was taken into custody. She is charged with Endangering the Welfare of a Minor,
Operating Without a Valid License, Speeding, and Child Restraints Required. Additional
charges may be forthcoming. She was transported to the Hollis Police Department for
processing and was released on PR bail with an arraignment date at the 9th Circuit Court,
Nashua District.

The Hollis Police Department would like to take this opportunity to remind the public that all
passengers under the age of 18 are required to be properly restrained while traveling in a
vehicle, per NH RSA 265:107-a I-B, which reads, in part:

"I-b. No person shall drive a motor vehicle on any way while carrying as a passenger a
person less than 7 years of age unless such passenger is properly fastened and secured
by a child restraint system which is in accordance with the safety standards approved by
the United States Department of Transportation in 49 C.F.R. section 571.213. If the
passenger is 57 inches or more in height, the provisions of this paragraph shall not apply."



